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Plainfield High School – FOH Rigging Recommendation 
 
  
 
 Red and blue lines are the locations of where the I-Beams are in the 

ceiling.  The Red line is too close to the stage and not an optimal lighting 
position.  The blue is where we need to go.  From that beam it is 39’ - 3” 
to the proscenium wall above the ceiling.  From center stage to that 
location it is 58’.  From the proscenium wall onstage 46’.   

For the preferred new position we identified from the I-Beam to the 
ceiling, cable supports.  These supports would have to be removed 
from the beam and transferred to another location or removed 
entirely if it is deemed safe.  This is a request from North East Stage.   

We also noticed the walking planks throughout to the preferred I-Beam 
making access to it much easier on both sides of the ceiling.  


